
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

July 3, 1930 

 

 

The City Council, of the City of Grand Junction, met in regular 

adjourned session at 10:30 o'clock A. M. Those present and 

answering at roll call were: Councilmen Penberthy, Bear, 

Glassford, Sievert, Hall, Hirons. Councilman Rogers was absent. 

City Manager Thompson, City Attorney Adams, and City Clerk 

Tomlinson were present. 

 

Mr. Glassford, President Pro-tem presided at the meeting. 

 

Thompson offered position at higher salary 

 

City Manager Thompson had been offered the position of City 

Manager of Shawnee, Oklahoma, at a considerable increase in 

salary, and this meeting was called for the purpose of increasing 

his salary in Grand Junction, in order to have him continue here 

as City Manager. 

 

Prop. Ord. re salaries 

 

A proposed Ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 1 OF 

ORDINANCES NO. 426, 443, 455, and 457, ENTITLED "ORDINANCE 

CONCERNING SALARIES" was presented and read. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Bear and seconded by Councilman Sievert 

that the ordinance be passed for publication. 

 

The question being upon the passage of the proposed ordinance for 

publication, the roll was called with the following result: 

 

Councilmen voting YEA - Penberthy, Bear, Hirons, Sievert, 

Glassford 

 

Councilmen voting NO - Hall. 

 

A majority of the Councilmen present voting YEA, the President 

declared the motion carried. 

 

Councilman Bear moved and Councilman Hall seconded the motion that 

the meeting adjourn subject to the call of the President. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 

 


